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FOCUS:

Celebration 
Assemblies

Welcome to this week’s newsletter! What a week 
it has been, with lots of important events involving 
the whole school community. We’ve had trips, 
Sports Day, the Prom, and Leavers celebrations, 
as well as warmly welcoming our new Year 7s and 
their families. My sincere thanks goes to all the 
staff and students involved in making these events 
so successful.

The next two weeks promise to be equally busy 
with lots of fantastic events on the schedule. 
Please read this newsletter carefully so that you 
are abreast of the key information you will need 
to know to support your child as we approach the 
end of the academic year.

Looking ahead, please mark these important 
dates:

● Tuesday 8 July- Year 10 French Speaking 
Exams 

● Friday 11 July- Celebration events 
including Carnival, Colour Run and 
Rewards Assembly. Please read the 
newsletter for more details regarding the 
colour run.  

● Enrichment Week Begins: Monday, July 
14th

● Summer Holidays Begin: Monday, July 21st
● First Day of the Autumn Term: We will write 

to families before the end of the summer 
term regarding our arrangements for the 
start of term 

https://www.midsomernortonschoolspartnership.com/uploads/files/term-dates-and-holiday-2024-25.pdf
https://www.midsomernortonschoolspartnership.com/uploads/files/term-dates-and-holiday-2024-25.pdf
https://www.stdunstansschool.com/news-and-activities/extra-curricular-activities.htm
https://www.stdunstansschool.com/news-and-activities/extra-curricular-activities.htm
https://www.stdunstansschool.com/news-and-activities/extra-curricular-activities.htm
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Important Updates 

Uniform Update effective from Monday July 7th:

Due to the return of more typical seasonal temperatures next week, the 
school will be reverting to its standard uniform policy.

Students are expected to:

● Wear their blazer into school every day. Jumpers are optional 
and should be removed first.

● Ensure shirts are tucked in and ties are worn at all times.
● Knee-length shorts or pleated skirts are allowed. Skirts should be 

adjusted to an appropriate length if needed.
● Wear black socks.
● Wear formal black shoes in line with the school's policy.

If a student arrives dressed incorrectly, they will be directed to the 
uniform hub for a suitable solution, and parents may be contacted for 
support.

Additionally, from Period 3 onwards, aspects of the dress code will be 
relaxed to support students as the weather gets warmer. During these 
times, students can remove their blazers and will not be expected to 
wear them in class or around the school.

Library Books- As we wrap up the term, please remember to return all 
library books before Activities Week, and we encourage nominations for 
the National Book Tokens prize to support our school library. 

Uniform Donations/Exchange-  Our PTA is kindly requesting donations of 
any good-condition, no-longer-needed uniforms to help other families in 
our community. These can be dropped off in reception at any time. We 
will be announcing times and dates shortly for families to come and 
donate as well as collect items of uniform/sports kit for the new acade
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Items to Celebrate 

We're incredibly proud of our Year 11s, who we bid farewell to at their 
Leavers’ Assembly this week. This truly impressive group began their 
journey with us during the pandemic, and it was wonderful to share 
messages and memories with them. Our Year 10 geographers also had a 
highly successful field trip to Swanage, engaging in practical learning. 
Furthermore, our new Year 7 students enjoyed a fantastic transition day, 
showing great enthusiasm and demonstrating our TRACK core values.

Congratulations to all students who participated in Sports Day on Friday! 
The day was filled with individual achievements, including showing 
courage to participate, achieving improved times or distances, finishing 
in the top three, or winning multiple events. Beyond individual successes, 
the highlight was the collective community spirit, with students cheering 
and encouraging one another, and the overall enjoyment of the event 
shown throughout the day. A huge thank you is extended to Mr. Waugh 
and Miss Pengelly for their tireless efforts in organising this successful event 
over the past few weeks.

I look forward to writing to you next week, with an update on all the 
great events we have in store. 

Best wishes 

 
P Balkwill 



Dear Parents & Families 

As the academic year draws to a close, we're in the final stretch, and these 
last few weeks are incredibly important. We're writing to kindly remind 
everyone about the continued importance of consistent attendance during 
this crucial period.

While the end of the year often brings excitement and anticipation, it's also a 
time when vital learning and reviews are taking place. Every day offers 
valuable opportunities for students to solidify their understanding, complete 
projects and receive important feedback from exams or assessments. Missing 
even a single day can mean falling behind on key information or missing 
important announcements.

Here's why consistent attendance is so vital in these final weeks:

● Academic Success: For students, these weeks are essential for 
reviewing material, completing final assignments, and  receiving 
feedback from end-of-year assessments. Consistent attendance 
directly contributes to a strong finish and helps ensure all learned 
material is consolidated.

● Completing Projects and Tasks: Many year-end projects, 
presentations, and collaborative tasks require consistent presence 
and participation.

● Smooth Transitions: For everyone, being present helps ensure a smooth 
wrap-up of the current year and prepares us for the transition into the 
next academic year or upcoming projects.

● Community & Connection: Being present helps maintain the positive 
learning/working environment we've built together throughout the 
year.

We understand that unforeseen circumstances can sometimes arise. If you or 
your child must be absent, please ensure you follow our usual reporting 
procedures as soon as possible.

Let's work together to make these final weeks productive and successful for 
everyone. We appreciate your continued commitment and dedication.

Yours sincerely 

Attendance Team @ St Dunstan’s 



Whole School Colour Run Celebration!
Get ready to get messy! On Friday, July 11th, the school is holding a 
Colour Run to celebrate the incredible achievement of over 260,000 
On Track points since September. This event is a fantastic way to 
acknowledge the students' hard work and dedication.

What You Need to Know:

● Donation: Students are requested to make a £2 donation to 
support a student-nominated charity.

● The Route: Participants will navigate a 2-kilometer route and 
should expect to get covered in color!

● Preparation is Key: To ensure a smooth and fun event, please 
make sure that you and your child:

○ Complete the online consent form and make the 
donation on Parent Pay.

○ Find a white shirt or top they don't mind getting rid of 
after the event.

○ Read, sign, and return the disclaimer form that tutors will 
distribute this week.

○ Wear sunglasses or goggles during the run.

Further details will be sent out later in the week. The school is looking 
forward to celebrating with all the students!



Goodbye Year 11

This week we had our Year 11 Leavers’ Assembly, saying 
farewell to our amazing Year 11s — a truly impressive 
group of young people who began their journey with us 
during the middle of the pandemic and were taught in 
the English Block during Year 7.  

The morning began with a heartfelt assembly where 
staff shared special messages and fond memories. 
Afterwards, students enjoyed a buffet and took part in 
the ever-popular shirt signing tradition.

Thank you to Burns the Bread who donated a selection 
of pastries and to Tesco for the fruit boxes.

Well done, Year 11! We are incredibly proud of all 
you’ve achieved.



Year 10 Geography Trip

Our Year 10 geographers had a fantastic field trip to 
Swanage this week. The day was packed with 
hands-on learning as students measured longshore 
drift and investigated groyne effectiveness along 
the coastline.

Armed with meter rulers, tape measures, satsumas 
and keen observation skills, they collected data to 
help provide answers for their Paper 3 examination.

After the hard work, there was just enough time to 
enjoy some ice cream and chips by the sea!

Brilliant effort and behaviour from everyone, despite 
the coach problems. Thank you and well done.



Year 10 Geography Trip



Year 6 Transition Day

Well done to our new cohort of students, who had a 
fantastic transition day today.

We have been really impressed with the students’ 
productivity in lessons and enthusiasm for their new 
school. They are already demonstrating our TRACK 
core values - we are very excited to welcome them 
to our community.

Today they had taster lessons in the English, Drama, 
Science, Geography, Maths departments as well as 
an afternoon of PE. We had so much fun!

A huge thank you to our Year 9 students who 
supported during the day. Additionally, our senior 
students were brilliant at giving speeches and 
helping this evening - they were a credit to our 
school.



Year 6 Transition Day



Library Nominations

National Book Tokens are running their annual school 
prize and we need your help.

To be in with a chance of winning £1000 for our school 
library, we need as many nominations as we can get, 
and we’d be very grateful if you could nominate us via 
the link below.

It is free to enter and you’ll also be in with a chance of 
winning an £100 book voucher if our school wins.

Please write our school name AND Glastonbury, BA6 9BY 
in the nominations box as there are other St Dunstan’s 
schools across the UK. 

Thank you so much for your help and support, and 
fingers crossed. 

National Book Tokens Nomination Page

https://www.nationalbooktokens.com/schools-prize?utm_medium=email&utm_source=nbt&utm_campaign=20250604-schools&utm_content=schools-prize


Library Books Notice - Imminent Recall

As we near the end of the school year, we ask that all 
library books are returned to the library in advance of 
Activities Week. We wish we had the resources to loan 
books out but the high loss-rate means we simply cannot 
afford to loan books over the summer holidays. We are 
working with Glastonbury and Street libraries to ensure that 
students can access books over the summer though, and 
we wholeheartedly encourage continued reading!

Please can you have a rummage through your houses for 
any overdue or loaned library books and ensure they’re 
returned before the end of the school year. 

If you have lost any books, please replace them with a 
second hand copy and bring them to reception/the library 
to ensure you don’t get charged.

Any overdue or lost books will incur a charge to replace 
the book, and invoices will be sent out at the start of the 
next academic year. 

Thank you for your support with this.



Lost Property

We have several lost property items in the 
Pastoral Block and in the school office.

Please collect any belongings before the end of 
term.

Any unclaimed items will be donated to charity.

Thank you



PTA Uniform Request

Uniforms wanted

As exams finish and the school year nears its end, 
please donate any no-longer-needed, good 
condition uniforms or PE kit to the PTA who will pass 
them on free of charge to anyone who needs them. 
Current revision guides would also be welcomed.

Blazers and PE kits are especially in demand.

We’re really grateful for your donations, they go a 
long way to helping our students and make a real 
difference. 

Items can be left at reception at any time. Thank you 
so much for your help.

If you are in need of an item, please contact the PTA 
at stdunstanscommunitypta@gmail.com



Local Summer Activities











Organised & 
Proactive 

Bringing the correct equipment, kit and 
uniform
Meeting deadlines
Working on tasks independently and 
completing homework to a high standard

Neat & Tidy 
work 

Smart, well presented books demonstrating 
your best work

Tenacity 
Trying your hardest, rising to challenges,  
having a 'can do' attitude, working out 
solutions and taking ownership of your 
learning

Ready, 
Respectful and 
Responsible  

Being a role model by consistently 
demonstrating our basic expectations 

Answering, 
reading  and 
listening like an 
expert 

Sophisticated full sentence answers using 
technical terms
Following along, tracking the text and ready 
to read aloud in class.  
Reading widely and for pleasure 
Listening and considering the views of others 
Taking in turns to respond 

Contributing to 
the class 

Playing an active role in every lesson
Attention to the speaker, sat up straight, arms 
still, pens down
Teacher focused 

Kindness & 
Community 
minded 

Caring, polite, looking after one another and 
the  site
Speaking with kindness and respect
Supporting staff and other students to create 
a positive learning environment for all


